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A s of Nov. 30, personnel of IUPUI had contributed $127,244.44 to the United 
Fund Campaign, 5.1 percent more than last year's final total, it was re
ported by Gen. Willard Hanshew, IUPUI United Fund campaign director. 

"We are proud of this year's record," Gen. Hanshew said, "particularly in view 
of the fact that a good many pledges, including those of one whole department, 
have not yet been turned in." Those who have not had the opportunity to make a 
commitment to the United Fund this year are urged to do so as soon as possible 
to make the record even more impressive. Those needing or wanting more informa
tion should call Gen. Hanshew at ex t. 2156. 

CAMPBELL RETIRES 

Robert L. Campbell, associate professor of journalism and assistant to the dean 
at the School of Liberal Arts, will retire Jan. 1 after 40 years of service, it 
was announced recently at a meeting of the school's Alumni Association where he 
was honored and presented with a certificate of achievement. The school is 
sponsoring a reception for him at 4 p.m. Friday (Dec. 10) in the Faculty Lounge 
at Cavanaugh Hall. All of his friends and colleagues are invited to come and 
wish him well. 

Campbell joined the old Downtown Campus faculty as an instructor in journalism 
in 1943. He has worked for the school continuously since, holding his position 
on a part-time basis for several years while he edited and published a paper 
in a nearby small town. He will be honored by the School of Liberal Arts staff 
with a luncheon at the Hya tt Regency Hotel on Dec. 23. 

The educator and his wife will maintain their home in Indianapolis, but in the 
spring plan a Carribean cruise and a trip to the west coast to visit his brother. 

LIVER FOUNDATION PLANS CAMPAIGN 

Dr. Thomas Starzl, pioneer liver transplant surgeon presently from the Univer
sity of Pittsburgh Health Center, will be the headline speaker at a public edu
cation meeting to be held by the American Liver Foundation from 2 to 4 p.m. Dec. 
14 at the Hyatt Regency Hotel. Dr. Starzl, Dr. Rolland Dickson from the Mayo 
Clinic and cha irman of the board of the Foundation, and Dr. Paul Rosanna, Glen 
Cove , N.Y., a member of the board, will discuss the latest research in liver 
disea ses. There wi ll be r egistra t i on in the lobby for limited s eating . 

A Gift of Life Fund Raising Dinner with Johnny Cash and June Carter Cash as ad
ditional guests will be held at the Hyatt from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m. that day. 
Johnny and June and their band will give a Gift of Life Benefit Concert at 8 
p.m. For more inf ormation write or ca ll the Indiana Chapte r, 352 Mille r Drive , 
Gr eenwood, (317) 887- 1019. Live r diseases a r e the fourth l eading cause of death 
be tween t he ages of 15 and 65 , according to the Foundat i on. 
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IUPUI STUDENTS HELP HEADSTART 

Three IUPUI students from the schools of Social Work, Education and Science are 
working at Headstart, 2801 N. Capitol Ave., as part of their school's field stu
dy or student teaching requirements. Sherri Gungen, a transfer student from 
Goshen (Ind.) College in social work, assists in the center's special needs 
classroom; Colleen Drew, a senior in education, is completing an individual stu
dy on developmental screening formats, and science student Karen Smith, a psy
chology major, helps the center's parent volunteer coordinator plan parent meet
ings and training sessions and distributes educational materials and community 
resource information to parents. 

IUPUI students have been assisting the center's teachers and staff in the Indi
anapolis Headstart Program for several semesters under the supervision of Ro
chelle Cohen, education coordinator. 

ENGINEERING AND TECHNOLOGY ADDS COMPUTERS 

The School of Engineering and Technology is among the first few schools nation
wide mounting an ambitious computer-aided engineering and technology education 
program. 

The school presently is providing desk-top computer terminals to all of its 50 
faculty members because it is "essential that engineering schools reinforce re
search and teaching with the latest in technology," says R. Bruce Renda, dean 
of the school. And, since any "faculty member older than 30 probably went to 
college before the advent of the computer age, each is being given the opportu
nity to learn about, and work with, computers. Anything short of this kind of 
approach in today's computer-oriented society would be disastrous." 

All computer hardware and software at the various sites and campus locations 
within the I.U. system will be tied together through an eventual two-phase "com
puter communications system and network," Renda said. Phase I presently pro
vides linkage for the terminals to Computing Services on West Michigan Street 
and to the East 38th Street campus. By next fall, the computer system will tie 
into the entire IUPUI data communications network. 

MINI-CALENDAR 

New York Street Singers -- IUPUI's own choral group will present a Christmas 
program, "Christmas Wishes," at 6:30 p.m. today (Dec. 5) at Christ United Metho
dist Church, 8530 U.S. 31 South; at 3:30 p.m. Tuesday in the Carousel Lobby of 
Riley Hospital, and at 6:30 p.m. Thursday on Monument Circle. Contact the Music 
Department, ext. 4000, to arrange off-campus performances or for information 
about the Spring production, "The Best of Broadway." 

Pharmaceutical -- Pharmacy displays this week in University Hospital will be Up
j ohn, Monday; Dista, Tuesday; Adria, Wednesday; I.U.-The Voice of Central, Thurs
day; and Glaxo, Friday. Riley Hospital will have Mead-Johnson Wednesday. 

Career Workshops -- Workshops offered by the Office of Career Counseling and 
Placement during December are Resume Writing, 10 a.m. Monday; Job Interviewing, 
1 p.m. Friday; Job Search Strategies, 5:30 p.m. Wednesday. For more information 
stop by the office, BS 2010, or call ext. 2554. 
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Medical Genetics Seminar -- "Genetics of Diabetes Mellitus," Medical Genetics 
seminar by Smita Kittur, M.D., postdoctoral Fellow in the Department of Medical 
Genetics; 4 p.m. Tuesday, Riley Research Conference Room 138. 

Microbiology and Immunology Seminar -- "Specific Membrane Glycopeptides from the 
Human Natural Killer Susceptible Target, K562, Inhibit Cytolysis of Natural 
Killer Cells," seminar by Dr. Ed Ades, senior research scientist, Department of 
Immunology, Eli Lilly & Co.; 4 p.m. Wednesday, Room 205, Medical Science Building. 

Faculty Club -- Dr. Laura Bornholdt, vice president for education at the Lilly 
Endowment, will speak on "Innovations in Higher Education" at the luncheon meet
ing of the University Faculty Club from 11:45 to 1:15 Wednesday in the Riley
Lilly Rooms of the Union Building. Carry tray in from cafeteria of brown-bag it. 

Y Noon Forum -- "Taking it Personal" . . . The need to protect your self image 
in time of stress, noon forum by Dr. Jerry Edward Wesch, director of medical psy
chology, Community Hospital, Wednesday at the Athenaeum, 401 E. Michigan St. 
Reservations may be made by calling the Metro YMCA Office, 635-5417. 

Health Studies Colloquium -- "Interdisciplinary Perspectives on Compliance," 
featuring presentations and discussion by Victoria Champion of the School of 
Nursing, Stuart J. Cohen of the School of Medicine, and Anne Donchin of the 
Philosophy Department; 11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m. Thursday, Room 208, Cavanaugh Hall. 
This informal presentation, focusing on the question of why patients do, or do 
not, follow the advice and instructions of health care personnel, is the first 
in a series of noon-hour colloquia to be sponsored this year by the Committee 
on Health Studies of the School of Liberal Arts. 

Double Retirement Party -- Joe Lill and Bob Atkins from the Pharmacy Department 
will be honored at a retirement party from 2 to 4 p.m. Friday in the Pharmacy 
Conference Room in University Hospital. Please come by and help wish them well. 

"Ethnic Impressions" -- The Ball State University "Banevolks" and the Indiana
polis Folk Dance Ensemble, "Dans Ethnic," will present "Ethnic Impressions," an 
evening of folk dance and colorful costumes and music from Bulgaria, Romania, 
Israel, the Ukraine and more at 8 p.m. Friday at Washington High School Audito
rium, 2215 W. Washington St. Tickets are $4 in advance, $4.50 at the door. 
Call 849-5742 for more information. 

Physiological -- "Progression and Reversal of Diabetes in Alloxan-Diabetic Rats," 
Physiology Department Seminar by Dr. Shirley Mueller, assistant professor of 
neurology and physiology, I.U. School of Medicine; 4 p.m. Dec. 13 in Room 205, 
Medical Science Building. 

NEWS 'N' NOTES FROM HERE 'N' THERE 

Bell Ringing -- Representatives from IUPUI will brave the cold for a cause Dec. 
15 and 16 as they ring bells for the Salvation Army collections in the afternoon 
on the Circle (in front of AFNB). If you're downtown, drop by and say "hello" 
and drop something in the kettle. If you don't get downtown and you normally 
make a holiday donation to the Salvation Army, you can send or bring it to Scott 
Evenbeck in the Administration Building, Room 112. That way, it will be included 
with the funds collected by university Bell Ringers. 

Ride Wanted -- From 14th and Delaware streets to the Medical Center, mornings 
before 8 a.m. Will help pay for gas. Call Maria, ext. 7537. 
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Research and Sponsored Programs Closing -- The Office of Research and Sponsored 
Programs will close for the Holidays at 5 p.m. Thursday, Dec. 23, and reopen at 
8 a.m. Monday, Jan. 3. Grant applications having an agency receipt date of Jan. 
7 or earlier must be received by Research and Sponsored Programs no later than 
Friday, Dec. 17. No arrangements will be available for processing applications 
during the Holiday period. Anyone anticipating difficulty in meeting the Dec. 
17 deadline should contact Research and Sponsored Programs immediately, ext. 8285. 

Position Available -- Serve as an Admissions/Financial Aids Counselor at IUPUI 
Columbus. Master's or graduate degree and experience in counseling, college 
student personnel or related field experience preferred. Twelve month position. 
Some evening duty. Send resume by Dec. 3 to Dr. Paul R. Bippen, director, IUPUI 
Columbus, 2080 Bakalar Drive, Columbus, IN 47201. An equal opportunity employer. 

HONORS & ACCOLADES 

Dr. Isidore Mandelbaum, professor of surgery at the I.U. School of Medicine, has 
been chosen to present a paper detailing the experiences at I.U. of those patients 
who have had thoracic surgery for testicular cancer metastases to the lung and 
mediastinum at the Annual Meeting of the Society of Thoracic Surgeons in San 
Francisco on Jan. 18, 1983. This is a collaboration between him and the members 
of the Oncology Section of the Department of Medicine and the Urology Department. 

James W. Brown, associate dean o·f the I. U. School of Journalism at IUPUI, re
ceived a bronze medal for his entry in the health category of the 25th Annual 
International Film and Television Festival in New York City. It was his first 
entry into the prestigious competition in which nearly 4,000 entrants represented 
1,455 companies and firms from 33 countries. It was a slide-tape presentation, 
including narration and music, of nursing home care in Minnesota based on re
search he did as a faculty member of the University of Minnesota. 

Dr. Elizabeth Kelly-Fry, associate professor of surgery at the School of Medi
cine and research scientist at ICFAR, was one of the invited speakers at the Bow
man Gray School of Medicine's Postgraduate Continuing Education course on the 
topic "Comprehensive Symposium on Breast Disease," held in Winston-Salem, N.C., 
in November. Dr. Kelly-Fry's presentation was entitled "The Role of Ultrasound 
in the Diagnosis of Breast Disease -- History and New Developments.'' 

Two administrators at IUPUI, John D. Williams, director of communication ser
vices, and James E. Wilson, director of purchasing and stores, have taken execu
tive positions in their professional associations. Williams has been appointed 
secretary-treasurer and executive committee member in the international chapter 
of the In-Plant Printing Managers Association. Wilson was appointed secretary 
of the Purchasing Management Association of Indianapolis, Inc. 

Two second-year students at the I.U. School of Dentistry have won top honors in 
the national essay contest sponsored by the American Academy of the History of 
Dentistry. Diane Beecher received first prize for her paper on "The History of 
Dental Health on Guam." James R. Oxford earned honorable mention for his essay 
on "History and Ethics." 
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